
 

 

 

 

 

June 26, 1998 

 

 

 

 

Charles F.C. Ruff, Esq. 

Counsel 

The White House 

Washington, D.C.  20500 

 

Re: The President’s Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board 

 

Dear Chuck: 

 

I am certain that you have concerns that are of greater importance than disputes between PFIAB and 

the Assassination Records Review Board.  I am writing, however, to close the loop on my letter to 

you dated May 8, 1998, and Warren Rudman’s letter to you dated May 13, 1998. 

 

I am pleased to report that PFIAB, after further discussions and exchanges of correspondence with us, 

has now transferred its records to the Review Board for processing under the JFK Act.  Although we 

wish to note officially our disagreement with some statements contained in Mr. Rudman’s letter to 

you, the important point is that  PFIAB has now complied with its responsibilities under the Act.  

Unless and until PFIAB chooses to appeal to the President any formal determinations by the Review 

Board, we do not anticipate the need of any further involvement by your office. 

 

With best wishes, 

 

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn 

Executive Director 

 

Enclosure 


